
Speaking of craft night, 
we would like to remind 
everyone that it will be 
moving to Wednesdays for 
at least the next six weeks, 
beginning May 30th. 

 

Though we are entering 
the slow season of summer, 
it seems there's hardly a 
day of the week that we 
Oldenfelders aren't up to 
something. Fighter practice 
continues to be held at Tom 
Brown Park on most   
Sundays, and archery 
practice is hosted by Master 
Octavio and Mistress Mairi 
Ceilidh on Sunday        
afternoons. Lady Merewyn 
and Lord Kolbrandr      
recently volunteered to 
host ensemble practice in 
their home on Monday  
evenings. Thank you to 
both Octavio and Mairi 
Ceilidh and Kolbrandr and 
Merewyn for opening your 
homes (and yards!). And 
of course, we continue to 
hold business meetings on 
the first and third     
Thursday of each month, 

Greetings unto the         
populace of Oldenfeld! 

 

We bring news from the 
Kingdom: Trimaris has 
Heirs! Congratulations to 
Prince Franco and Princess 
Isabella! Vivat! 

 

We also bear a request 
from Their Majesties,    
Danial and Ennelyne. 
They have asked the     
populace for donations to 
include in the Pennsic gift 
basket. Similar to the 
Gulf Wars gift basket, we 
assemble a basket for one 
other kingdom, the name 
of which will be provided 
soon. Their Majesties have 
specifically requested 
blank scrolls and largesse. 
We know that we have 
many talented artisans in 
the Barony, and we look 
forward to putting togeth-
er an awesome showcase of 
our artisans! We plan to 
focus the next few craft 
nights on scrolls, largesse, 
and silk banners for the 
gift basket as well.  

at the Lake Ella Publix. 

 

We also would like to   
remind everyone that our 
annual Curia and revel 
will be held on July 22nd 
at the Unitarian          
Universalist church in 
Tallahassee. This is an 
important meeting for the 
Barony, and we encourage 
everyone to attend. If   
anyone has specific topics 
to discuss, please submit 
them to the Seneschal, 
Honorable Lady              
Artemisia, prior to the 
event, if possible, so she  
can create an agenda. 

 

Looking forward to seeing 
you at the next practice, 
meeting, or Curia! 

 

Charles and Aurelia 

Missive from your Baron and Baroness 

Upcoming 
Events in 

2017: 

· TRU June 17 

· KWHSS June 23-25 

· Curia July 22 

· Pennsic July 28-
August 13 

· Panhandle Skirmishes 
Sept. 15-17  
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Missive From Your Seneschal 

Greetings to all!  

I became your new    

Seneschal at Lion’s 

Tourney last February.  

Since then, much has 

happened in the Land of 

Big Fun!   Our              

Anniversary event 

marked a new chapter 

for Oldenfeld when      

Miklos von Baeker and 

Marie le Main, Baron 

and Baroness stepped 

down.  We thank them 

for their four years of 

service to the Barony in 

which they spread the 

seeds of hospitality 

around our Kingdom and 

beyond.  We welcome 

Charles Aston and     

Aurelia Cassia as our 

new Baron and Baroness 

and look forward to their 

successful reign in our 

wonderful Barony.  I 

would like to thank the 

staff who put on         

Anniversary!  It was a 

huge event which       

required many hands to 

make it as successful as 

it was.  We had heat, 

sand and mosquito’s to 

combat, but the staff did 

a great job.  Thank you 

all who attended to 

make this day that 

much more special!   

Our Curia event is     

coming in July and I 

encourage everyone to 

attend.  This is our      

annual meeting, held 

indoors during the heat 

of summer while we are 

on break from our own 

events.  This is an        

opportunity to discuss 

subjects that affect us as 

a Barony, including 

looking for venues to 

hold our events, officer 

positions and more, and 

it gives you a chance to 

have a voice.  It will be 

held at the Universalist 

Unitarian Church, 2810 

N. Meridian Road,     

Tallahassee on July 22. 

Our next event will be 

Panhandle Skirmishes 

to be held at Compass 

Lake in the Hills on 

September 15-17.  But, 

during the summer 

months, work on your 

projects to get ready for 

upcoming events.  You 

can do this at the project 

night, graciously hosted 

by Baron Charles and 

Baroness Aurelia at 

their home on       

Wednesday nights     

during June and July 

(please note this is a 

change from the previous 

Tuesday nights).  To 

close, I would like to       

re-iterate what I saw in 

an earlier Oldentales 

from a previous Baron 

and Baroness which I 

feel is still important 
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today, which stated that 

for the Barony to stay 

healthy, it requires growth.  

We must add  members who 

we encourage to become con-

tributing members, and we 

must recognize contributing 

members so that they       

become sustaining members.  

We have so many great 

members helping us put on 

events, who train members, 

and who encourage members 

whether it be through 

fighting, dance, sewing, 

cooking, scribal arts,      

children’s activities and 

more.  Let’s keep ourselves 

excited about being           

productive members of 

Oldenfeld, Trimaris and the 

Society.  Through our      

enthusiasm, let’s recruit 

new people to participate in 

this great love of ours.     

I hope to see you at Curia!  

Yours in Service,  

Artemisia Pennelli.  

 



PANHANDLE SKIRMISHES 
SEPTEMBER 15 – 17, 2017 

Hosted by the Barony of Oldenfeld 

COMPASS LAKE IN THE HILLS 
645 COMPASS LAKE DRIVE, ALFORD, FL 32420 

There will be martial authorizations, field battles, bridge battles, siege/combat archery 
battles, and more for both heavy and rapier fighters. Archery clout shoot, target ar-

chery, thrown weapons, and novelty tournaments. There is no feast for this event, but 
there will be a grill available, and there’s also a small restaurant on site (must make 

reservations). A fundraiser lunch will be available.   
See website for more details: http://panhandle.oldenfeld.org/ 

EVENT FEES: 

Weekend Price: $25  
Day Trip: $20  
SCA members will receive a $5.00 discount at gate. 
No family will be charged more than three full adult fares, and children aged 12 and under are admitted free per Trimarian Kingdom law. 
 

CABIN / RV PAD FEES: 

Cabin:  $65 per night ($130 for the weekend, checking in on Friday and checking out on Sunday morning) (two double beds per cabin, sleeps 4 – 6)  

RV Pad: $10/weekend (electricity and water) 

Cabins and RV pads are VERY limited! An equal number of each will be held for Trimaris and Meridies 
but will be first come, first served for all once site opens. However, there is ample tent space! 
 
Make checks payable to “SCA Inc. – Barony of Oldenfeld.” Please include your driver’s license 
number  and SCA member number on the check.  
 

EVENT STEWARD    RESERVATION STEWARD 
Baroness Marie le Mains    HL Katarina Krista 
mka:  Denise Chin    mka:  Bonnie Cannon  
1827 Homewood Road   P.O. Box 11233 
Tallahassee, FL   32303   Tallahassee, FL   32303 
 Sun204@gmail.com    Katarinakrista@gmail.com 
 850-491-9718     850-321-7726 

(Please, no phone calls after 9 pm) 

Site and on-site registration open on Friday at 5 PM and closes on Sunday at 11 AM, Eastern Time   
(site is in Central Time Zone). On-site registrations will close at 2:00 PM on Saturday. 

Other Event Dates of Note 2017: 
 
TRU Summer University  June 17 

KWHSS          June 23-25    

Ex Opus: Southern Regional Art/Sci 

                   July 15 

Pennsic         July 28-August 13 

3rd Quarter Board Meeting July 17 

Oldenfeld Related Events in 2017: 

Curia     July 22 
Panhandle Skirmishes  Sept. 15-17     
Oldenfeld Harvest Oct. 13-15 (tent) 
Yule                         TBD 
 
 

Upcoming Events: 

Personal picture taken by Scott Humphries, on view from the Oslo 
Viking Gokstad museum 
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The Known World Heraldic and Scribal Symposium 2017  
 

Are you curious about heraldry but afraid to ask? 

Are you curious about scribes and all they do, but afraid to ask? 

 

Then, come join Trimaris as we visit Nant y Derwyddon in Knoxville,  TN on June 23rd – 25th 

2017 for The Known World Heraldic and Scribal Symposium 2017. 

 

There will be scribal classes.  There will be voice heraldry.  There will be silent heraldry.  There 

will be a Laurel Sideshow and more.  What is a Laurel Sideshow, you ask?  Come and find 

out!!! 

 

Please check out the website for more information:  http://kwhss2017.nant-y-derwyddon.com/. 
If you have any other questions, please feel free to ask me via email (sun204@gmail.com) 
 

In Service to the Heraldric Dream, 

Marie le Mains 



 

Oldenfeld Baronial Officers 

“Please send an email to 

Chronicler@Oldenfeld.org 

give me some ideas of what 

you’d love to see in the 

Oldenfeld Newsletter.” 

From your Chronicler... 
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Office Current Officer Email Address 

Baron Baron Charles Aston charlieedmond76@gmail.com 

Baroness Baroness Aurelia Cassia aureliacassia@gmail.com 

Seneschal HL Artemisia Pennelli kimswhimsart@yahoo.com 

Baronial 
Ranger Lord Kolbrandr Haukr ghallbb03@gmail.com 

Chamberlain 
Duke Ardien Do-
chesseford sir.ardion@gmail.com 

Chronicler Lady Merewyn Haukr kwsage@gmail.com 

Constable HL William Ulf jackacannon@hotmail.com 

Exchequer 
Lady Maria Seraphina 
di Toscanis shellyh100@gmail.com 

Herald Lady Daedra Forbes daedra.forbes@gmail.com 

Historian Lady Merewyn Haukr kwsage@gmail.com 



Business Meetings: 
 
Learn more at Oldenfeld.org, or 
feel free to attend our meetings 
(first and third Thursdays of 
every month) upstairs at the 
Publix on Monroe. Address: 
1700 N Monroe St, Tallahassee, FL  
32303  

Oldenfeld Baronial Officers 
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Hospitaller Lady Elizabeth na Darach esnyder407@gmail.com 

Librarian Vacant  

Minister of  
Arts & Sciences Fru Sigrun Ionsdottir sigrun.ionsdottir@gmail.com 

Minister of  
Children Rohese Abel allen.bonny@gmail.com 

Rapier Marshall Nicolo di Leone cenariongm@gmail.com 

Rattan Marshall Gryphen von Kindermann gryphvk@gmail.com 

Web Minister Philomena Wensley dammitphilomena@gmail.com 

High Table  
Steward Philomena Wensley dammitphilomena@gmail.com 

This is the June 2017 (Second Quarter) 
issue of Oldentales, a publication of the 
Barony of Oldenfeld, within the   
Kingdom of Trimaris, of the Society for 
Creative Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, 
Inc.). Oldentales is available on the 
Barony of Oldenfeld's website, 
www.oldenfeld.org, or from                            
Chronicler@Oldenfeld.org. It is not a 
corporate publication of SCA, Inc., and 
does not         delineate SCA, Inc.    
policies.  
Copyright © 2017 Society for Creative       
Anachronism, Inc. For information on        
reprinting photographs, articles, or 
artwork from this publication, please 
contact the Chronicler, who will assist 
you in contacting the original creator 
of the piece. Please respect the legal 
rights of our contributors. 

Baron Miklos von Baker at         

Scotts Welsh War 2016 


